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Good Foundations Academy

Board of Directors Meeting
 April 16, 2025
5:00 PM

Attendees
Board of Directors:  Jamie Walker, Jed Daily-excused, Steve Hepburn, Tom Koehler, Micah Olson, Heather Baker, Suann Pledger-excused
GFA Executive Director: Lisa Erwin
GFA Business Manager:  Rich Eccles
Guests:  Brandon Peterson, GFA Security Director 
Prayer:  Tom Koehler
Minutes by:  Kathy Richins

Approval of Minutes – 
· Heather made a motion to accept the March Board meeting minutes, Steve seconded, all voted in favor, motion passed.
· Heather made a motion to accept the March Trust LAND Council meeting minutes, Steve seconded, all voted in favor, motion passed.

Open Forum/Updates – None

Guardian Committee Update – Matt Giles is stepping down as the president of the Guardian Committee.  A letter will be sent out to ask for volunteers to lead the committee for the next school year.  The board was asked to actively recruit new volunteers.   
	
Business Administration 
· Finance & Accounting Report – Month Ending:  March 31, 2025
· Summary:  With 75% of the year completed, all revenue and expense categories are within expectations.
· Reporting:  None
· Balance Sheet:  Days Cash on Hand – 350 (decrease of 1 day from prior month)
· Income Statement:  
· Line 207 – PTO STEM Night
· Line 224 – Downpayment on playground
· The Finance Committee brought an option to the Board to get a State purchasing card through US Bank that pays 2% cash back.  The Board meeting would need to be changed to the 3rd week of the month to allow for reporting and information needed for the Finance & Accounting Report.  
· Steve made a motion to set up a State purchasing card with US Bank, Heather seconded, all voted in favor, motion passed.  
· Tom made a motion to change the Board meetings to the 3rd week of the month, starting in August 2025.  Steve seconded, all voted in favor, motion passed.

Steve made a motion to accept the February (not approved in the March meeting) and March 2025 Finance & Accounting Reports as presented, Tom seconded, all voted in favor, motion passed.  

Administrative Update – Executive Director’s Report 
· Enrollment – GFA enrollment on March 10, 2025 was 423. 
· Since the last Board meeting, GFA unenrolled 3 students:  One student transferred due to the best interest of the student; and 2 students moved and transferred to their local public schools.
· Current enrollment is 420.
· Discipline/Behavior Report
· There were 7 major office referrals for discipline:  Two for disrespect; two for disruptive behavior; one for sexual issues; one for language; and one for threatening bodily harm.
· There were 5 student out-of-school suspensions:  Two for disrespect; one for disruptive behavior; one for weapons; and one for fighting with an adult.
· Attendance Report
· Average daily attendance was 91.77%.
· Average tardy rate was 3.12%.
· Academic Report – End of Year (EOY) DIBELS and RISE Testing is currently in progress.
· Curriculum Purchases – None
· Upcoming Events – the Board reviewed the school’s upcoming events.

Policy/Strategic
· School Fee Schedule – Lisa presented the policy with needed changes from the State.
· Micah made a motion to approve the 2025-2026 Elementary (K-6) School Feed Schedule, with noted changes, Tom seconded, all voted in favor, motion passed.
· Private Services During School Policy – Lisa presented a new policy needed for the school.  The Board reviewed the need for the policy.  
· Steve made a motion to accept the Private Services During School Policy as written, Micah seconded, all voted in favor, motion passed.

School Environment
· Security Cameras – Brandon Petersen was introduced as the new GFA Security Director.  He informed the board of his findings to upgrade the school camera system, and the system requirement needed to connect with the local police department.   He has looked at different systems at other schools.  He has met with Onward Technology and received a bid, that the Board reviewed.  Brandon will get two more bids for the Board to review.  The grant money needs to be spent by June 30th.  
· Steve made a motion to use the grant money to purchase an upgraded camera system. Tom seconded, all voted in favor, motion passed.
· Building Maintenance – Jamie and Steve will talk with Brandon about the lunchroom doors.
· Board member walk-through – Jamie reported on her school walk through, and noted the cleanliness and organization of the school.  The logo on the outside of the building is faded and old.  Requested replacing the sign with a new one. 

Other
· Board Retreat Agenda Items – Jamie reviewed the list of agenda items to discuss at the retreat.  If you have any to add, please contact Jamie.
· Resignation - Micah resigned as a Board member, but will stay till the end of the school year.  The Board thanked Micah for his service and participation on the Board.  Jamie asked the Board to actively recruit new members.

Steve made a motion to close the meeting at 6:10 PM, Micah seconded, all voted in favor, meeting adjourned.

Next Meeting:  Wednesday, May 12, 2025, at 5:00 PM at Good Foundations Academy.  
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